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MEMORANDUM 
 
Date:  March 14, 2019  
 
To:     Planning Commission  
           Board of Public Works  
From: Raymond A Rogozinski, P.E.  
            Director of Public Works  
 
Re:     Street Acceptance – Hope Street   
 
The Department of Public Works Engineering Division completed inspections during the 
construction of Hope Street to confirm compliance with City standards.  Based on the 
inspections, the Department of Public Works recommends the following action to accept Hope 
Street (roadway intersecting with North Main Street and Riverside Avenue) as a City Street: 

 Recommend City Council approve the street acceptance of Hope Street, described  as, 
varying in width from 50-65 feet and running from the eastern side of North Main 
Street at the intersection of North Main Street and Laurel Street in an easterly 
direction approximately 900 feet, intersecting with Riverside Avenue (northern side) 
as a public highway and to be so named. 

The traffic signal at the intersection of North Main Street, Laurel Street & Hope Street is 
operational, however the current signal equipment will be removed when the new signal is 
supplied with power from Eversource (scheduled for the end of April).   
 
In addition, DPW recommends the following action to revise the existing roadway right of way 
limits of Riverside Avenue between Hope Street and North Main Street and on North Main 
Street between Riverside Avenue and Hope Street in order to include the area on the existing 
North Creek Conduit and storm drainage.  Revising the existing roadway right of way will 
include the area of public storm drainage and eliminate the need for developers to obtain a 
zoning variance since regulations require the construction of building along the roadway.   

 Approve revisions to the existing roadway right of way to increase the width 
approximately 10 feet along Riverside Avenue (north side) between Hope Street and 
North Main Street and on North Main Street (east side) between Riverside Avenue 
and Hope Street.   

 Please feel free to contact me with any questions or concerns at 860-584-6113.   
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